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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 




Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte




Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services
DATE:
May 15, 2015
SUBJECT:
Purchase Order Increase/Outstanding Invoices to Professional Security and Investigations, Inc.


Please be advised Public Services is seeking approval and ratification of expenditures in the amount of $5,828.00 to be funded from the Public Services Cemetery Division Contracutal Services Account 001-39-05-539-34-10.

The vendor has not been paid by the Public Services Department since October 1, 2014 for personnel to open and close the cemetery gates during nights and weekends through February 16, 2015. Payment of past due invoices for Public Services Department are pending Finance Department’s approval of a purchase order in the amount of $5,828. Approval of this purchase order cannot occur without City Commission approval of this Resolution. Resolution 2014-096 in the Not-to-Exceed Amount of $45,000.00 was previously approved for this vendor by the Commission on October 14, 2014 for the City Hall, Parking Garage and Library area. 
To reduce scheduled overtime Public Services decided to hire Professional Security & Investigations, Inc. to open and close the gates at both cemeteries. These services are outside the original scope approved by the Commission and therefore need Commission approval and ratification. Once the 2014/2015 Budget was approved and additional staff was hired to address beach maintenance and City appearance, the work week was adjusted to address the cemetery gates with City staff. 
Public Services is investigating the cost to install automatic gates at both cemeteries. Installation of automatic operating gates will allow City staff to concentrate their efforts on beach maintenance, park maintenance and major corridor right of way maintenance. 

The Public Services Director recommends approval of Resolution to allow payment to Professional Security & Investigations, Inc. for past due invoices in the amount of $5,828.  

Staff recommends approval.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve this Resolution for the work in the amount of $5,828.00.
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